HB0361 Certificates of Birth - Issuance of New Certificates -
Sex Designation (Birth Certificate Modernization Act) 2023
Sponsored by
Delegates Smith, Acevero, Boyce, Charkoudian, Edelson, Fair, Kaiser, Lehman, R.
Lewis, Palakovich Carr, Simpson, Solomon, Stewart, Vogel, and Wells

Position: Favorable

Dear Honorable Delegates, Chair Pefia-Melnyk and Members of the Health & Government
Operations Committee,

My name is Rachel Rene Smith. | am a resident of Baltimore County and | serve the community
as a Behavioral Health Therapist in Baltimore City who works with transgender adults, children,
and families. | support HB0361, and | urge the Committee to issue a favorable report. This
legislation will help transgender people and others who wish to self-select the gender marker
on their Maryland birth certificate issued by the Division of Vital Records; or those who want to
list an X gender marker on their Maryland birth certificate. It will also help transgender parents
who need to update their names on their own child(ren)'s Maryland birth certificate after a
legal name change.

HB0361 is important because it will increase safety, health, and wellness for transgender
people and their families, all of whom rely on an accurate birth certificate for many vital
functions including but not limited to: obtaining health or life insurance coverage, obtaining a
U.S. passport, enrolling in school, (and most relevant to my work), parents or guardians ability
to obtain for their children medical or behavioral health care services. It will eliminate the
burden on clinicians such as myself to provide Maryland Department of Vital Records with a
written form or statement so that a person can change their gender marker on their birth
certificate. This should be self-select, just as it is in other states and on Maryland’s photo IDs
and other vital records. This bill will open access to so many who have otherwise been
suffering. Many of the patients | work with have been negatively impacted by the absence of
the equity that this bill is offering to bring.

Please vote YES on this life saving legislation to expand access to healthcare for transgender

Marylanders.

In Unity,

Rachel Smith LCSW-C (pronouns: she/her and they/them), Behavioral Health Therapist, MD SW
Lic#15418
pulnoc@hotmail.com



https://protect-us.mimecast.com/s/HbTYCxkBlzi7Qjlu8iMpZ
https://protect-us.mimecast.com/s/IthVCyPDmAs8y31FMswiZ
https://protect-us.mimecast.com/s/40nyCzpEn4Fkmz1FgBMqI
https://protect-us.mimecast.com/s/irPwCAD2mXFw15QuYwEwp
https://protect-us.mimecast.com/s/06LYCBB2nXswlNGuWdJBV
https://protect-us.mimecast.com/s/ebylCDk20ZiEOZ9ukzNUG
https://protect-us.mimecast.com/s/2J1jCER2PXcv6j7UBW0pZ
https://protect-us.mimecast.com/s/gfWiCG629XsDL97iY88Qv
https://protect-us.mimecast.com/s/GDbbCJ62PKs6QoJSkqefk
https://protect-us.mimecast.com/s/GDbbCJ62PKs6QoJSkqefk
https://protect-us.mimecast.com/s/q2TuCKr267TXrkouQtpIq
https://protect-us.mimecast.com/s/b4izCL92P1TGY2WuABpM4
https://protect-us.mimecast.com/s/eVhdCM829KFw6Yru9I2qi
https://protect-us.mimecast.com/s/uUObCNk28KiOMpWu7tn-W
https://protect-us.mimecast.com/s/h1Y3COY2ZXc72k8upbZTz
https://protect-us.mimecast.com/s/5MGZCPN9YKsj5nwUPIk9M
mailto:pulnoc@hotmail.com




